CHILD-WELFARE DEMONSTRATION PROJECT NEWSLETTER

Issue 31

October 13, 2014

An OCYF-County Partnership

COLUMBUS DAY

Did Columbus discover our country? Was he the first? He obviously was trying to get somewhere else! I'm sure he had maps – regardless, many of us had a day off! The CWDP is a bit like the Columbus adventure. We have maps (our IDIR); we know where we want to go – but, chances are, there are going to be many unintended consequences and findings of interest as we keep on this journey. How we respond and adapt as a system will be the key to success. Our collaborative planning and structures are designed to identify, plan, and act on what we are experiencing in our project. As we look back in future years I expect our project will leave a lasting legacy (it would be nice if it turned into a holiday), but at least we won't look like frustrated travelers without a map or destination in mind.

EVALUATION UPDATE

Demonstration Project counties in Cohort One are close to wrapping up the focus groups/interviews and family engagement observation activities, and they will begin the Evidence-Based Practice Questionnaire (EBPQ) soon. The EBPQ evaluation activity will provide critical information to the evaluation around referral behavior and staff knowledge of EBPs. Cohort One counties can expect to receive more communication from the Evaluation Team in the coming weeks with additional detail, as well as a request to begin gathering the appropriate information pertaining to this activity.

Cohort Two continues in the Key Informant Interview (KII) process, and is currently in route to complete this activity by the end of October. While completing the KII activity this month, Cohort Two can expect to receive information regarding the Organizational Readiness for Change (ORC) survey. The ORC survey is intended to supply the evaluation with information pertaining to the organizations' readiness to implement assessment and engagement strategies, as well as evidence-based practices. Keep an eye out for more information on this evaluation activity.

Lastly, mark your calendars for October 21st and 22nd, as CWRC will host a training session on the SPANS data collection process. Robin Orlando and company will lead the training session

during this two day event. General information has been sent out to everyone, and more details can be

expected leading up to the training. All questions regarding this training can be directed to the Evaluation Specialist, Alexis Pigott (alp159@pitt.edu).





Another central area of focus was the challenges in utilizing the CANS and FAST assessment tools. While each county voiced different concerns, the forum was provided (and utilized) for valuable responses and conversation to occur amongst folks. Furthermore, common connections were made and guidance was provided throughout this discussion, fulfilling the meeting's purpose.

The next CANS/FAST Community of Practice meeting has not yet been scheduled. Participants have been asked to email Debbie McHugh with votes for how often the meeting should occur and volunteers of anyone that would like to facilitate the next meeting. Participants can send their emails to Debbie at dem107@pitt.edu. Stay tuned for further updates and news!

UPCOMING PROJECT DUE DATES

Post Implementation:

December 31, 2014 Semi-Annual Progress Report
October 31, 2014 Program Monitoring Form

UPCOMING MEETING DATES

Update your calendar:

October 21-22,2014 SPANS Training (Allegheny County)

• November 5, 2014 Implementation Workgroup Call (1-3)

November 12-14,2014 Praed Foundation CANS Conference

November 24, 2014 Executive Committee Meeting

Communication – we need articles: This newsletter is one mechanism utilized to report out on key accomplishments and communicate upcoming tasks and due dates. If anyone has information to include for future editions, please email Bill at

<u>wshutt@pcgus.com</u> or one of our county newsletter representatives:

Lackawanna – Kerry Browning

Allegheny – Robin Orlando

Philadelphia – Brian Clapier

Dauphin - Kirsten Johnson

Venango - Amie Wood-Wessel

Crawford – Kelly Schwab

Our newsletter is a much more dynamic and useful newsletter when we get county contributions – please consider an article for next month!